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Agritourism is becoming an increasingly popular 
way for rural property owners to earn additional 
income from agricultural properties.   In additional to 
more traditional farm tours and seasonal activities 
such as hay rides, corn mazes and u-pick fruits, 
farm owners are devising new ways to bring people to 
their door by offering more entertainment-oriented 
activities. Some farmers are offering their barns as 

venues for weddings, parties, dances and other special events.  Others are opening their homes to 
visitors for vacations so guests can experience life on a working farm by helping out with routine farm 
chores such as feeding or herding the livestock, milking the animals, making cheese, collecting eggs, 
picking vegetables and preparing farm fresh meals.   This may sound simple and easy to accomplish 
but often those who want to offer agritourism activities on their rural properties are blindsided when 
they run in to unanticipated difficulties with regulatory authorities over building code, fire code or 
zoning issues. 

In general, barns used for agricultural purposes are exempt from state building codes. Converting 
them to a rustic setting for special events can change the classification and necessitate often 
expensive retrofitting of the structure to make it safe for public assembly. The renovations may 
include fire separation walls, sprinklers, new water lines, larger septic systems, code compliant 
bathrooms and other improvements. Not only can these be expensive, they can diminish the rustic 
look that some people are looking for when they select an event site. 

In addition to building code issues, using agricultural properties for special events, farm stays, corn 
mazes, serving farm raised meals, wineries with associated entertainment and other types of 
agritourism typically requires special permits from the local zoning authorities, such as a conditional 
use permit, that trigger the need for a hearing and notice to neighbors in the notification area. It is 
important to check with the local zoning authorities about whether such permits are required before 
opening for business. Regardless of whether special zoning permits are required, consideration must 
be given to the impact of the use on other properties in the area and address potential issues before 
they become a problem. For example, limiting the number of events could reduce neighborhood 
safety concerns about too much traffic on an unlit, narrow country road. Not allowing outdoor 
amplified music or requiring music to cease after a certain time would go a long way to prevent 
neighborhood complaints that the use adversely impacts the rural quality of the area. 

Agritourism has tremendous potential to provide an alternative source of income for rural property 
owners and can boost tourism in many areas that do not have the more urban type of activities that 
attract people to the area. But it is important to fully investigate local and state codes and regulations, 
as well as anticipate neighborhood concerns before starting up the new business. 
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